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CITY OF HAMILTON 
N O T I C E  O F  M O T I O N 

 
Emergency and Community Services Committee: December 10, 2020 

 
 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR  T. JACKSON………….…………………….….  

 
Investing in Canada Infrastructure Program – COVID-19 Resilience Infrastructure 
Stream for Long-Term Care Homes Funding Intake  
 
WHEREAS, on November 23, 2020, the Ministry of Long-Term Care advised Long-
Term Care Home Licensees that a new Investing in Canada Infrastructure Program 
(ICIP) COVID-19 Resilience Infrastructure Stream will be providing up to $100 million in 
combined federal-provincial one-time funding to support COVID-19 resilience 
infrastructure projects; 
 
WHEREAS, not-for-profit long-term care homes will be eligible for 80 per cent cost-
share from the Federal government and 20 per cent from the Province; and 
 
WHEREAS, the funding is to support long-term care homes with targeted improvements 
directly linked to new COVID-19 measures to reinforce safe physical distancing and 
retrofitting projects; 
 
THEREFORE, IT BE RESOLVED: 
 
That staff be directed to submit for consideration to the Ministry of Long-Term Care in 
accordance with the terms and conditions associated with the Investing in Canada 
Infrastructure Program, COVID-19 Resilience Infrastructure Stream by December 18, 
2020 for the intention of HVAC Improvements to Macassa Lodge and Wentworth Lodge 
for the requested funding amount of $2,459,950 for projects with a total project cost of 
$2,684,950. 


